Board Minutes for April 12th, 2008

Members Present:  Lori Richards, Dorine Bennett, Denise Dutenhoffer, Terri McCarty

Members Absent:  Doug Nichols, Penny Petersen, Craig Roth

 The Center of the Nation Appaloosa Horse Club Board of Directors met on April 12th, 2008 at 10:35 am in Madison, SD.  The secretary’s report was read and approved. Treasurer’s report was accepted.  There was one bill presented and accepted for payment: State of South Dakota Non Profit.  One Thank You was read from Maggie Holzworth.  Another letter was presented from the place where we received the awards last year.  She was not willing to sponsor show awards.

Old Business:

1. South Dakota Horse Fair went well.  There was a lot of interest but Sunday was very slow.  There is a lot of literature left.  

2. Trail Ride is set for July 19th at Roth’s again.  There will be a 12:30 sign-up with the ride starting at 1:00.  Terry McCarty will be the contact person.  Posters will be made and hung up.  Advertising in magazines will be looked at.  It was suggested to invite the local saddle club to participate.

3. CON Spotacular was discussed.  Have a hard time getting sponsors.  John Doblar has consented to be a sponsor.  We have a ring steward hired for 2 days.  Members or Chris will work the other days.  

4. TSC has offered 9 pallets (45 bags each) delivered to the fairgrounds for $4 a bag.  We do have to pay in advance for the shavings.  Unloading still needs to be figured out.

5. The raffle is going.  Contact Denise if you need tickets.  Please sell tickets as all tickets sold is pure profit.  The English saddle will be listed on the silent auction with a minimum bid.  

New Business:

1. Silent Auction was discussed.  Denise Dutenhoffer will be in charge of the silent auction.  Pictures of donated raffle items will be in the newsletter.  

2. The raffle will be mentioned in the newsletter.

3. The insurance for the show is good to go.

4. McCrossan's still needs to be contacted.  Calls have not been returned.

5. The contract for the fairgrounds was received.  Lori will sign it and Dorine will send a check.

6. Criteria for club points was discussed.  The criteria will be used for one year.  If it doesn’t work, changes will be made.  The criteria is as follows:

-owner and exhibitor must be members

-points don’t count until membership paid

-Non-pro & Youth: that person must have shown or worked at Spring Show

-Open: horse must be shown at Spring Show OR

Owner must have exhibited (in person) or worked at Spring Show

Reminder to get more sponsors.  The next meeting will be held at Lori Richards place on May 3rd at 6:00 pm.  The meeting was adjourned at 11:45 am.

